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Updated Policy Memorandum on L-1B Visa Petition Adjudications 
Thursday, April 9, 2015 

1 – 2 p.m. (Eastern) 
 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) invites you to participate in a stakeholder 
engagement on Thursday, April 9, from 1 to 2 p.m. (Eastern) regarding an updated policy 
memorandum.  The policy memorandum involves  the L-1B nonimmigrant visa classification for 
foreign workers with specialized knowledge. 
 
On March 24, 2015 , USCIS Director León Rodríguez announced the release of the policy 
memorandum, which will be posted for a 45-day public feedback period . It will go into effect on 
August 31, 2015. It provides guidance to USCIS officers in adjudicating petitions filed by 
multinational companies seeking to temporarily transfer employees who possess “specialized 
knowledge” from their foreign operations to their operations in the United States. 
 
The updated policy memorandum clarifies for adjudicators how L-1B petitioners may demonstrate 
that an employee possesses specialized knowledge. Employees classified as L-1B nonimmigrants 
may work in any industry and serve in any type of position, so long as the position requires 
specialized knowledge, and the specific position is covered by an approved L-1B petition. 
Officers make the adjudications on a case-by-case assessment, based on the totality of the 
circumstances and a preponderance of the evidence presented. 
 
Issuing a final policy memorandum on L-1B adjudications is one of the executive actions on 
immigration that President Obama announced in November 2014. Release of the memorandum 
is part of the Administration’s initiatives to modernize, improve and clarify visa programs to 
grow the U.S. economy and create jobs.  
 
During this teleconference, USCIS representatives will present this updated policy and answer 
stakeholder questions.  
 
 
 

http://www.uscis.gov/sites/default/files/USCIS/Outreach/Draft%20Memorandum%20for%20Comment/2015-0324-Draft-L-1B-Memo.pdf
http://www.uscis.gov/sites/default/files/USCIS/Outreach/Draft%20Memorandum%20for%20Comment/2015-0324-Draft-L-1B-Memo.pdf


To Register for This Session: 
Please visit our registration page to RSVP. Be sure to provide your full name and, if applicable, the 
name of your organization.  
 
When you register, please follow these steps: 

• Enter your email address and choose “Submit” 
• Choose “Subscriber Preferences” 
• Select the “Event Registration” tab 
• Answer the questions and choose “Submit” 

 
Once we process your registration, you will receive a confirmation email with more details. 
 
If you have questions about the registration process, or if you do not receive a confirmation email 
within two business days after you register, please email us at Public.Engagement@uscis.dhs.gov. 
 
Note to Media: This engagement is not for press purposes.  Please contact the USCIS Press Office at 
(202) 272-1200 for any media inquiries.  
 

We look forward to engaging with you! 
 

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDHSCISINVITE/subscriber/new?topic_id=USDHSCISINVITE_132
mailto:Public.Engagement@uscis.dhs.gov

